秘密★启用前

会泽实验高级中学校 2023 年春季学期高一年级月考试卷 (四) 英 语

注意事项:

- 1. 答題前,考生务必用黑色碳素笔将自己的姓名、准考证号、考场号、座位号在答题卡上填写清楚。
- 2. 每小题选出答案后, 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后, 再 选涂其他答案标号。在试题卷上作答无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后, 请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。满分150分, 考试用时120分钟。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段 对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What is the woman going to do?
- A. Draw a picture.
- B. Help the man.
- C. Take a plane.

- 2. Why does the man decide to leave his job?
- A. He wants to have a rest.
- B. He dislikes his colleagues.
- C. He has got a better job.
- 3. Where does the conversation probably take place?
- A. In a wine shop.
- B. In a restaurant. B. Doing his homework.
- C. In a supermarket.

- 4. What is Sean doing?
- A. Playing basketball.
- C. Going shopping.

- 5. What does the man think of the book?
- A. Quite difficult.
- B. So beautiful.
- C. Very interesting.
- 第二节 (共15 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)
- 听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选
- 项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时
- 间。每段对话或独白读两遍。
- 听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。
- 6. What is Lily busy doing?
- A. Preparing for a competition.
- B. Visiting her grandmother.
- C. Sending a message.
- 7. Who might see a movie with Mia tonight?
- A. Lily. B. David.
- 听下面一段对话,回答第8至第10三个小题。
- 8. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
- A. Husband and wife. B. Mother and son.
- 9. What is probably the cause of the woman's problem?
- A. The beef. B. The yogurt.
- C. The chicken.

英语 HZ·第1页(共8页)

ロルではなべて・ビビス 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

C. Chloe.

C. Customer and waiter.

10. What will the speakers do next?

A. Have a meal.

B. Open the fridge.

C. Consult a doctor

听下面一段对话,回答第11至第13三个小题。

- 11. What did Bert do vesterday?
- A. He celebrated his birthday.
- B. He went to the hospital.
- C. He went on a trip.
- 12. How will the speakers go to the park?

A. By car. B. On foot.

13. When does Bert plan to finish his homework?

A. On Thursday. B. On Friday.

C. By bus. C. On Sunday.

听下面一段对话,回答第14至第16三个小题。

- 14. How old is the woman?
 - A. 30 years old.

B. 40 years old.

C. 49 years old.

- 15. What did the woman do in Boston?
 - A. She attended a concert.
 - B. She studied in a music college.
 - C. She worked as a music teacher.
- 16. Whose works does the woman like best?

A Reethoven's B. Mozart's.

C. Haydn's.

- 听下面一段独白,回答第17至第20四个小题。
- 17. How often do marathons take place in the speaker's hometown?

A. Once a month.

B. Twice a year.

B. A doctor.

C. Once a year. C. A coach.

- 18. Who is probably the speaker?
- A. A reporter. 19. What color was the runner's T-shirt?

B. Red.

A. White.

C. Blue.

- 20. Why did the speaker cry?
 - A. She felt sorry for the runner's disability.
 - B. She saw the audience laugh at the runner.
 - C. She was touched by the runner's determination.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15 小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中, 选出最佳选项, 并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

In Singapore, art is more than what meets the eye. Galleries and museums here are not just places to be inspired, but also homes to distinctive souvenirs. Take home well-designed pieces that reflect your personality.

Singapore Tyler Print Institute (STPI)

41 Robertson Quay, Singapore 238236. +65 6336 3663.

Mon. -Fri. 10 am-7 pm; Sat. 9 am-6 pm

STPI is a space for experimentation of print and paper. Walk through the gallery and join other art lovers in developing an appreciation of print and paper art practice. STPI allows you to own a piece of the work produced by artists at the gallery workshops.

英语 HZ·第2页(共8页)

口 内状であ、 ひこひ ひひひょうひひひ

微信客服: zizzs2018

Red Dot Design Museum (RDDM)

11 Marina Boulevard, Singapore 018940. +65 6514 0111.

Mon. —Thur. 10 am—8 pm; Fri. —Sun. 10 am—11 pm

From lighting to parasol (用伞), the Red Dot Design Museum presents award-winning products and design concepts from over 30 countries. Head to the Design Museum Shop, there are many interesting design objects and collections sourced from all over the world.

National Gallery Singapore (NGS)

1 St. Andrew's Rd, Singapore 178957. +65 6271 7000.

Mon. —Thur., Sat. —Sun. 10 am—7 pm; Fri. 10 am—9 pm

NGS occupies two major landmarks — the former Supreme Court and City Hall — and features over 8,000 artworks, which is the largest public display of modern Southeast Asian art and culture. It is also a home to a host of international exhibitions that have inspired the world and will be remembered for years to come.

Singapore Philatelic Museum (SPM)

23-B Coleman Street, Singapore 179807. +65 6337 3888.

Daily 10 am-7 pm

Fascinated by stamps? SPM features postage stamps dating all the way back from the 1830s. Enjoy this vibrant museum's in-depth presentation of local and international postal history. Send Singapore-inspired postcards or collect miniature postboxes from Singapore and around the world. Charming souvenirs at the museum store will make creative decorations for your home or office.

21. Which number is available if you have any question on Red Dot Design Museum?

A. +65 6336 3663.

B. +65 6514 0111.

C. +65 6271 7000.

D. +65 6337 3888.

22. Where can you go if you are fond of stamps?

A. Singapore Tyler Print Institute.

- A. Singapore Tyler Print Institut
 B. Red Dot Design Museum.
- C. National Gallery Singapore.
- D. Singapore Philatelic Museum
- 23. Where is this passage most likely to be found?

A. In a travel brochure.

B. In a report.

C. In a textbook.

D. In a novel.

Adults understand what it feels like to be flooded with objects. Why do we often think that more is more when it comes to kids and their belongings? The good news is that I can help my own kids learn earlier than I did how to live more with less.

I found the pre-holidays a good time to encourage young children to donate less-used things, and it worked. Because of our efforts, our daughter Georgia did decide to donate a large bag of toys to a little girl whose mother was unable to pay for her holiday due to illness. She chose to sell a few larger objects that were less often used when we promised to put the money into her school fund (基金) (our kindergarten daughter is serious about becoming a doctor).

For weeks, I've been thinking of bigger, deeper questions: How do we make it a habit for them? And how do we train ourselves to help them live with need, and use less? Yesterday, I sat with my son, Shepherd, determined to test my own theory on this. I decided to play with him with only one toy for as long as it would keep his interest. I expected that one toy would keep his attention for about five minutes, ten minutes, max. I chose a red rubber ball—simple, universally available. We passed it, he tried to put it in his mouth, he tried bouncing it, rolling it, sitting on it, throwing it. It was totally, completely enough for him. Before I knew it an hour had passed and it was time to move on to lunch.

英语 HZ・第3页 (共8页)

We both became absorbed in the simplicity of playing together. He had my full attention and I had his. My little experiment to find joy in a single object worked for both of us.

24. What made Georgia agree to sell some of her objects?

- A. Saving up for her holiday.
- B. Raising money for a poor girl.
- C. Adding the money to her fund.
- D. Giving the money to a sick mother.

25. Why did the author play the ball with Shepherd?

- A. To try out an idea.
- B. To show a parent's love.
- C. To train his attention.
- D. To help him start a hobby.

26. What can be a suitable title for the text?

A. Take It or Leave It
C. Live More with Less

B. A Lesson from Kids

D. The Pleasure of Giving

27. Which adjective do you think can best describe the author?

A. Brave.

B. Wise.

C. Confident.

fident. D. Easygoing.

C

Too much screen time for kids can lead to poor health the American Heart Association (AHA) says. A scientific statement published by the AHA in the medical journal *Circulation* said screen time from smartphones, tablet computers and other devices can lead kids to a sedentary (惯于久坐不动的) lifestyle, increasing the possibility that they grow up as overweight or obese (肥胖的).

The AHA is the latest organization urging parents to limit how much time their kids spend in front of screens. It recommends children get one to two hours of screen time each day. Although television viewing among children and teens has dropped, the use of smartphones and tablet computers has <u>surged</u>.

"Although the mechanisms (机制) linking screen time to obesity are not entirely clear, there are real concerns that screens influence eating behaviors, mainly because children don't notice when they are full when eating in front of a screen," said Tracie Barnett, a researcher at the INRS-Institut Armand-Frappier Research Centre, in a statement.

Barnett, one of the authors of the statement, also urges parents to keep screens out of kids' bedrooms, raising the fear that too much screen time can affect sleep.

Many studies have warned about the potential (潜在的) negative effects of too much screen time. Last year, a study from researchers at San Diego State University (SDSU) found nearly half of teens who spent five or more hours in front of screens every day experienced long periods of hopelessness or sadness.

Apple, who makes the iOS mobile platform, plans to introduce new tools to devices to help users cut back on screen time. As for iOS 12, iPhones will include a screen time feature where users can control and review how they spend time on their mobile devices. Another company that makes the Android platform will introduce "digital well-being" tools such as screen time limits and a "wind down" option to encourage users to put down their phones before bed.

28. Which can replace the underlined word "surged" in paragraph 2?

A. Increased suddenly.

B. Decreased slowly

C. Stayed the same.

D. Lost the balance.

英语 HZ・第4页 (共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

29. How do screens influence children's eating behavior?

A. By changing the time they eat.

B. By changing their taste for food.

C. By influencing how fast they eat.

D. By influencing their feeling of fullness.

30. What effect did too much screen time have in SDSU's study?

A. It affected children's sleep.

B. It led to children's obesity.

C. It resulted in diet problems.

D. It negatively influenced moods.

31. What will Apple do to deal with the screen time problem?

A. Reduce its products' battery life.

B. Provide a screen time feature.

C. Introduce "digital well-being" tools.

D. Add a "wind down" option to its products.

- 1

One night, Pilar was in a deep sleep when she was woken by her cat Inti. Inti was meowing wildly outside Pilar's bedroom and throwing himself against the closed bedroom door. When Pilar opened her eyes, she saw that her bedroom was filled with smoke. As she escaped her house with Inti in her arms, she saw that a fire was burning in her kitchen. Pilar could easily have lost her life, but Inti would not let that happen. Even though Inti could have escaped the house through a cat door, he wouldn't leave Pilar.

As amazing as this story is, it is not as uncommon as you may think. Take the example of Charlotte Lee and her horse, Thunder. One summer night, the whole family was asleep with the windows open. It was normally very quiet where they lived. Suddenly, there was a loud noise. Charlotte woke up from her sweet dream, and the noise continued. Then she heard a horse running fast towards the house. The next thing she saw was Thunder standing outside her window, neighing (嘶叫) and shaking his head. She knew something was wrong. Charlotte quickly got everyone out of the house before the earthquake hit. Thunder has saved her life.

There are also stories of wild animals coming to the rescue of humans. One animal known to be a friend of humans is the dolphin. Once, Todd Endris was surfing with his friends when he was attacked by a 13-foot (4 meter) shark. In the middle of the attack, a group of dolphins came to his rescue by forming a protective ring around Endris until he could get safely to shore. Without the help of the dolphins, there is little chance that Todd could have escaped.

No one is sure why animals have so often come to our rescue. However, it is clear that humans and animals enjoy a close relationship. It is important that we care for them as much as we can.

32. Why did Inti throw himself against the door?

A. He was trying to wake up his owner.

B. He wanted to get out of the room

C. He felt bored and was playing by himself.

D. He couldn't find the way out because of smoke.

33. Before the earthquake hit, Charlotte

A. closed the windows

B. was sleeping deeply

C. ran to warn her neighbors

D. got her horse out of the stable

英语 HZ・第5页 (共8页)

A. were shy and quiet
B. used to make noise at night
C. were brave and smart

34. Both Inti and Thunder

D. saved their owners several times

35. What might Todd say to those dolphins?

A. Leave me alone

B. You are real heroes

C. Why are you leaving?

D. What are you doing here?

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的洗项中洗出能填入空白处的最佳洗项。洗项中有两项为多余洗项。

How to Memorize a Long Text in the Shortest Time

If you've ever tried to memorize a long text, you are likely to just repeat the sentences over and over again. 36

Instead, using memorization techniques that suit your learning style can make a difference.

Divide the text into separate parts. <u>37</u> Use it to divide the text into smaller parts. Your parts won't necessarily agree with whole paragraphs. Instead, each of them should discuss a single idea, now that you've found your parts, start one by one until you can memorize it without looking at the text.

__38__ Add the melody (旋律) of a song to the text to make it easier for you to remember. Choose a familiar melody or your favorite song that you can fit the text into. It doesn't matter whether the words of text sound strange, as long as you can make it work as a song.

Record your reading the text if you're an auditory (听觉型的) learner. An auditory learner can more easily store things to memory by listening to them over and over again. If that's you, then the most effective way for you to memorize a text is by hearing it. Record your reading the text you want to memorize, so you can listen to it. 39

A. Then try to recall the text using only those first letters.

B. Turn the words into a song to help you remember them.

C. The act of speaking and listening may improve your memory.

D. However, this isn't necessarily the quickest way in short time.

E. Look for words that you won't have to work hard to memorize.

F. Once you go through the text, you may know its general structure

G. It's time to put them together so you can memorize the whole text.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中, 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

The "Double Seven Festival" is a traditional Chinese festival. It has a longer history than the <u>41</u> of Valentine's Day in the West. The origin of this festival is related to a cowboy and a weaving girl, whose love story has become a part of the Chinese culture. <u>42</u> there are many different versions of the story, the most popular one begins with a poor cowboy. Living with his elder and <u>43</u> brother, who treated him badly, the cowboy looked after an old cow every day. Though life was tough and boring, he put up with it in silence, without complaining.

英语 HZ・第6页 (共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

3

Unluckily, even such a hard life didn't last long. His brother got rid of him and all he got was the old cow. Although they couldn't talk to each other, they <u>44</u> on each other for company. One day, miracle happened. The old cow started talking and told him that there would be seven fairies coming down to the Earth to <u>45</u> in a pond. All he should do was to <u>46</u> the dress of one of the fairies. Then that fairy would be his wife. <u>47</u> but excited, the cowboy followed the cow' advice. Then, just as the old cow had told him, the youngest fairy became his wife and they lived a happy life.

Every day the cowboy went to work 48 the fairy wove cloth at home. However, their 49 life came to an end when the Heavenly Goddess learned about it. She took the weaving girl away and drew a line in the sky that turned into the Milky Way, which 50 the cowboy meeting his wife. Due to the strong reaction from the young 51, the Goddess finally allowed them to see each other only once a year. The day was on the seventh day of the seventh month. That is 52 the Double Seven Festival came into being.

Although the love story doesn't end up with a happy ending, it is to be told from one 53 to another. It reminds

people to cherish every moment	54 with their loved ones a	and not to regret until we5.	5_ them.
41. A. celebration	B. congratulation	C. inspiration	D. liberation
42. A. As if	B. Even if	C. Until then	D. In case
43. A. open-minded	B. absent-minded	C. narrow-minded	D. business-minded
44. A. depended	B. based	C. concentrated	D. worked
45. A. bathe	B. sleep	C. dance	D. play
46. A. make	B. bring	C. steal	D. buy
47. A. Interested	B. Frightened	C. Tired	D. Surprised
48. A. while	B. as	C. before	D. after
49. A. careful	B. successful	C. peaceful	D. helpful
50. A. freed	B. risked	C. kept	D. prevented
51. A. gentleman	B. lady	C. cow	D. couple
52. A. why	B. when	C. where	D. how
53. A. dynasty	B. generation	C. age	D. person
54. A. shared	B. connected	C. filled	D. separated
55. A. meet	B. lose	C. miss	D. see
第二节 (共10小题;每小题1	1.5分,满分15分)		

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

Yu Rong, a famous artist, thinks of a new way $_{\underline{56}}$ (introduce) the ancient story of Hua Mulan in her picture book. In the book, I Am Hua Mulan, she tells the story by $_{\underline{57}}$ (combine) paper-cutting with international artistic styles. She places Shaanxi paper-cuts over western-style pencil sketches (素描) to create a typical presentation of Chinese elements, which turns out to be a successful and $_{\underline{58}}$ (impress) breakthrough.

Hua Mulan, 59 story has been told by generations in China, was a fighter from the Northern Wei Dynasty (386-534). As a devoted daughter, she dressed 60 (she) as a man to serve in the army in place of her father. Mulan's characteristics, such as courage, kindness and a disinterested attitude 61 fame and fortune, made her one of 62 most respected historical Chinese heroines. Mulan's story has been adapted frequently in modern media. For example, in 1998, Disney produced a film named Mulan, which 63 (consider) a great success by critics and the public.

To better tell the story, Yu Rong draws 64 (inspire) from her several visits to sites of ancient battles and
Henan Opera. After years of preparation she 65 (eventual) makes this extraordinary work.

英语 HZ・第7页(共8页)

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,有感于学校刚刚结束的成人礼(coming-of-age ceremony),请你给爸爸妈妈写一封电子邮件。内容包括:

- 1. 表达自己的感恩之情:
- 2. 说明理由。

注意:

- 1. 词数 80 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Mum and Dad

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 (満分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Anna took her first baby-sitting job in Peter Smith's and played games with Peter's three children until the bedtime.

Mr. Smith praised her for the great work. After Mrs. Smith had pressed the money into her hand, Anna didn't even look at
the money and then walked out of the house. She'd expected ten dollars. Now she saw that it was a one-hundred-dollar bill!

Anna imagined her parents' faces when she handed them the one hundred dollars.

Things hadn't been easy for Anna's family since Anna's dad had lost his engineering job a year ago. There had been no new clothes or movies in the last year. They no longer went out to eat on Fridays. Anna didn't really mind, as long as her family was together. But now she could help. One hundred dollars! That was enough to fill the car with gas or to buy a haz of groceries.

Her excitement faded as she wondered if Mrs. Smith realized how much money she had given her. Could she have made a mistake? Anna felt bad as she remembered that Mrs. Smith had simply pulled the money from her purse without looking at it.

Anna thought, "Maybe Mrs. Smith meant to give me the one-hundred-dollar bill. Baby-sitting three children is a lot of work." Soon Anna remembered that the Smiths didn't seem to have much money, either. But, she silently argued with herself. "They gave me the money. I didn't steal it."

She found her parents in the living room. Anna took a deep breath and told them what had happened. "I wanted to give the money to you to help out the family, but I think Mrs. Smith made a mistake." She continued. "I'm going to give it back to her."

Dad settled his big hand on her shoulder. "You just gave us the best gift, Anna." Mom kissed her. "We're proud of you, sweetheart."

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

The next morning, Anna went to Mrs. Smith's house again.

Mrs. Smith opened her purse and counted out ten dollars.

英语 HZ・第8页 (共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:</mark>

www.zizzs.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。







👺 微信搜一搜





官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018